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Broadband Equity, Access, and Deployment (BEAD) Program
Policy Notice on BEAD Restructuring: UFLW and BEAD Location Eligibility
General Statement: The following policy notice is provided to meet the Office of Broadband Developments’ (OBD) commitment to and the National Telecommunications and Information Administration’s (NTIA) requirement of a fair, open, equitable, and competitive subgrantee selection process. This policy reinforces the adequate safeguards are in place in Minnesota’s approved BEAD Initial Proposal Volume 2 to protect the integrity of the program, including safeguards against collusion, bias, conflicts of interest, arbitrary decisions, and other factors that could undermine confidence in the subgrantee selection process for last-mile broadband deployments.
On June 6, 2025, NTIA issued Broadband Equity, Access, and Deployment (BEAD) Program: BEAD Restructuring Policy Notice. This Policy Notice modifies and replaces certain requirements outlined in the BEAD Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) and requires each Eligible Entity (states and territories) to comply with this Policy Notice to gain approval of its Final Proposal from the Assistant Secretary of Commerce for Communications and Information. 

BEAD Restructuring: UFLW and BEAD Location Eligibility 
Unlicensed fixed wireless (UFLW) providers in the state of Minnesota are notified that this public posting (available on June 12, 2025) initiates the seven calendar day period to indicate to the Minnesota Office of Broadband by email deed.broadband@state.mn.us, that they intend to submit evidence that BEAD funding is not required for the locations they serve, consistent with major federal revisions to the BEAD program in the BEAD Restructuring Policy Notice published June 6, 2025 (Section 4: Optimizing BEAD Locations and Appendix A).
ULFW providers will have seven calendar days from their notice to Minnesota OBD to submit appropriate documentation specified by the notice as well as a list of locations supporting the claim that that the existing ULFW services meet the same technical and service standards required for a BEAD subgrant (see Appendix A of the Restructuring BEAD Policy Notice), and the provider is reasonably capable of delivering the service for at least four years after the date of Final Proposal submission.  
As the Policy Notice instructs, the Minnesota Office of Broadband has reviewed the FCC’s National Broadband Map to determine whether an ULFW provider (technology code 70) currently offers service to any BEAD-eligible BSLs in its jurisdiction. The most current list of Locations dated June 10, 2026 is available on the Minnesota Office of Broadband’s BEAD webpage under UFLW BEAD Location Eligibility Policy Notice Locations. Only locations where the FCC National Broadband Map indicates potentially qualifying unlicensed fixed wireless service is currently available as of this posting will be considered in terms of determining BEAD eligibility.
If a ULFW service provider demonstrates that it meets the requirements specified by this Policy Notice, the served locations will be ineligible for BEAD Program funding. If the provider does not respond or fails to meet the requirements specified by this Policy Notice herein, the locations in question will remain BEAD eligible
 (June 12, 2025)
